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I. Approval of December 1, 2011 Meeting Summary 

  

 The December 1, 2011 meeting summary was approved. 

 

 BP 4176 International Travel 
 Changes to Board Policy 4176 International Travel were presented to, and approved by, the CAC 

on December 1, 2011.  Questions were asked about why the policy was limited only to 

international travel funded by the general fund.  Subsequently, changes to the policy were 

suggested in Chancellor’s Cabinet to include approval of all international travel.   

 

 The CAC approved the changes.  The policy will be resubmitted for approval to the Board on 

February 6, 2012. 

 

II. Budget Update 

 

 Kevin reported that the state has a $9.2 billion deficit, but the economy continues to  slowly 

recover.  Funding from the state is anticipated to be about the same if the tax initiative passes in 

November.  If it does not, community colleges are looking at a possible $482 million mid-year 

cut in January 2013.  About $218 million of that would be lost to apportionment buy back.  The 

remaining $264 million would be a direct reduction to the community college system’s 

operational budget.  For Foothill-De Anza that equates to an about $7.1 million added to the 

existing $10 million deficit.  In 2012-13 the district may be looking at a deficit of about $16-$17 

million.  With the uncertainty of the passage of the tax measure, the chancellor’s office 

recommends building a conservative budget without additional funds from the tax measure.    

 

 The governor’s tax initiative estimates $6.9 billion in additional revenue for education. 

Additionally, the LAO projects about $2 billion less than the governor’s estimates if the initiative 

is approved.  Closer analysis indicates that if the initiative passes, education would realize only 

about $2.5 billion due to additional expenses in Prop 98.   If it does not pass, education would 

actually take a $4.8 billion hit.   

 The district budget team will be developing budget strategies using various scenarios.  

 

 Kevin will be scheduling budget updates at the colleges in the very near future. 

 

 

 

 



III. Legislative Principles for 2012 

 

 Linda explained that the presentation and approval of the principles was moved from July to 

January in order to be more in line with state and federal legislative bodies.   The principles will 

provide general guidance when meeting with legislators and writing advocacy letters regarding 

specific bills or actions.   

 

 The state legislative principles were developed in conjunction with the state chancellor’s office 

and CCLC’s legislative agendas, as well as the Student Success Task Force recommendations and 

the Silicon Valley Leadership Group’s thoughts on some propositions that will be on next 

November’s ballot. 

 

 The federal principles are summarized from the ACCT and AACC legislative agendas.   

 

 The group discussed the principles and agreed to strike the second sentence under federal 

principle #1.  

 

 Rich brought to the group’s attention a memo from chancellor’s office regarding the change in 

BOG fee waiver calculations.   Currently, if a student has minimal need he will receive the entire 

fee waiver.  Under the proposed change a student would have to show need up to a full-time 

student’s enrollment.  Rich’s suggested a half-way poiint would allow students whose needs met 

a certain amount would get half the waiver and those above that amount would qualify for the 

entire waiver.  He clarified that the state’s change is contrary to the district’s state legislative 

principle #11 to “support the preservation and enhancement of state financial aid for community 

college students”.  For the district, the change is scheduled to take effect in summer of 2012.  

 

IV. Updates 

  

 Kimberlee reported that Foothill continues to work on enrollment and curriculum and short- and 

long-term visioning. 

 

 Dorene reported on the JLMBC.  It appears that the district is moving toward contracting with 

CalPERS as its healthcare provider.  Many steps need to be taken before the move is final.  With 

the move, there will likely be increases in contributions. 

 

 Linda reported that the Los Altos Chamber of Commerce honored Foothill College as this year’s 

recipient of its Pride of the Community Award.   

 

 Rich reported that the Student Success Task Force was a major topic of discussion at the  

Consultation Council meeting yesterday.  The SSTF will be the focus of the faculty’s presentation 

at the Board of Trustees study session on January 23.  He said they will gauge the Board to see if 

and how they want to be engaged. The state chancellor feels that there needs to be some 

legislative movement this year. 

 Dolores suggested everyone read the SSTF recommendations before the board study session. 

 

 Leo said that he is the district’s lone heating specialist, and folks may feel the effects of the 

district’s energy management efforts.   

 

 Blanche reported that ACE has almost completed its move to the Foothill campus.  She will be 

spending some time recruiting for the two vacant vice president positions.  She said some ACE 

members are anxious about the upcoming position reductions. 

 



 Karen reported on some positive developments: 

 

 The First Year Experience Program was officially awarded an honorable mention in the 

Board of Governors Exemplary Program Awards for 2011.  Rich attended the meeting and 

received the award on De Anza’s behalf 

 Expressed appreciation for the opportunity to work with student leaders, Brian, Rich, and 

Dolores on the SSTF recommendations 

 She announced newly filled positions, including two language faculty and a director of 

Equity, Social Justice and Multicultural Education 

 

 Brian said that some of the positive things that have happened on his campus are a spirit  of 

 generosity and engagement, a mutual dependency on one another, and the work the students are 

 doing. 

 

 Arvind  

 Gave an update on the Occupy movement at De Anza 

 Expressed appreciation for the opportunity to be involved in the budget reduction process 

 Reported that the student government is focusing on student activism this quarter 

 

Emily said that each week of the Occupy movement has a different theme.  “Gratitude” is the 

theme for week 5.  For Valentine’s Day the theme will be gender and equality. 

 

Adjournment 

 

Linda adjourned the meeting at 2:35 p.m. 

 

 

 
 


